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Disclosure. Accessibility Statement. In Japan, it was the top level car, sold only new at Toyopet
Store locations. The Mark X was introduced in and is the successor to the Mark II which was
first introduced in , and was known in the North American market as the Corona Mark II starting
in , and renamed the Cressida from to The Mark X has a loyal following of enthusiasts and
owners, as it continued where the Mark II left off when it was replaced in Internationally, it
wasn't as well known as the Crown , which was available new at a different Toyota dealership.
The Mark X is a continuation of the previous Mark II and its siblings, the sport-oriented Chaser ,
and the luxurious Cresta in one vehicle, repeating an approach previously attempted by the
short lived Verossa that used inline-six engines, whereas the Mark X uses V6 engines. The Mark
X was previously sold as an alternative to the front-wheel drive Camry , which was once the
largest sedan new at Corolla Store locations, for buyers who like the size of the Camry, but
prefer a rear-wheel drive layout. Different engine sizes were offered to allow Japanese buyers
which annual road tax they were willing to pay; the larger engines offer higher levels of
standard equipment and luxury features. Both the first and second generation Mark X were
manufactured at the Motomachi plant in Japan. It was produced until The Mark X was also
officially imported to Indonesia in limited quantities between and , to replace Australian-built
Camrys as premium taxis. Toyota unveiled the Mark X sedan in as the successor to the Mark II
sedan which has been on the market since the late s. Instead of being based on a modified
Supra chassis "A" series platform, the Mark X continues to use the Toyota "X" platform, and
does not share its platform with the Toyota "S" series platform used under the Crown and
Lexus GS. The continuation of describing this vehicle as the "X" series is a reference to the first
dedicated Mark II platform introduced in Major changes to the Mark series are the engine and
footwork. Toyota discontinued the inline-six engines used in the Verossa which included the JZ
series and the G series engines, and went to the newly developed GR series engine. The
rear-wheel drive models have a 6-speed torque converter automatic transmission as standard
and the four-wheel drive models have a 5-speed automatic. No manual transmission options
were offered. A first in its class is the rear bumper with integrated exhaust outlet, which later
made its way on to the corresponding model year Lexus LS series and the Crown. A LED lamp
for the ceiling runs from the front of the vehicle to the rear, creating a "mood" lighting system.
The LED system is also incorporated into the gear shifter and key area of the vehicle. Minor
changes were made in Mirror-mounted turn signals replaced the fender-mounted turn signal,
taillamps were revised and the grille was redesigned. Mark X with all black interior colour
deleted the wood trim in favor of the brushed aluminium trim. This change also gives the formal
introduction of the "S package" which gain the three-spoke steering wheel and changes to the
exterior lip piece. The Chinese market Reiz is sold in 2. It has chrome ducts and carbon fibre
splitters as standard parts. The second generation Mark X was released on 19 October ,
followed by the Reiz in September Models available are Standard, Premium and Sports. The
Mark X received two facelifts in and The facelift received additional spot welding to strengthen
the body. The vehicles also gained "Toyota Safety Sense" consisting of autonomous
emergency braking, lane departure alert, automatic high beams and radar cruise control as
standard. The Standard model is the entry-level variant. Available only with the 2. It has an ivory
and black interior colour and the option of wood-grain panel colour. This variant is available
only with the 2. The exterior differentiates itself from other grade by arranging the mall plated
grille, trim specific side skirts and unique front bumper design. It also features millimeter-wave
radar system for cruise control and pre-crash safety system with brake activation. The seat
upholstery is made from Alcantara with leather being an option. Super UV cut glass and nanoE
air ventilation system is also used on this grade. It is designed to replace the Tourer V variant
from previous models of the "X"-chassis cars. Standard on the exterior is a rear trunk spoiler,

rear diffuser and a redesigned front and rear bumper dedicated to improve aerodynamic
performance. In addition, it has a smoked coating on the headlamps and taillamps to
differentiate itself from the other models. Unique to the Sports variant is Vehicle Dynamics
Integrated Management with variable gear ratio steering which changes the ratio of steering
input to wheel movement so as to help low speed parking as well as remain stable at high
speed. Also standard on the S is the AVS. Auto tilt away steering wheel when the ignition is
switched off is standard on the 3. Driver's power 8-way adjustable seat and passenger 4-way
power seat, seat heating and cooling, and leather interior are available as options. It includes
front and rear spoilers, front fog lamps, gear shift paddles, electronically controlled suspension,
leather seat and front seat heater. As with the previous generation Mark X, Toyota's in-house
tuning company Modellista installed a supercharger on the 3. Modellista also produced a
non-supercharged version of the Mark X called Vertiga. Production of the Mark X ended on 23
December in Japan with a total of 6. The Final Edition comes equipped with inch aluminium
wheels, dark chrome plated front bumper trim, and a red and black interior finished in Alcantara
and leather. From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia. Mid-size car manufactured by Toyota. It is
not to be confused with Toyota Raize. Motor vehicle. Front-engine, rear-wheel-drive
Front-engine, four-wheel-drive. Petrol : 2. Petrol: 2. This section does not cite any sources.
Please help improve this section by adding citations to reliable sources. Unsourced material
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message. Japan: Toyota. Retrieved 26 April Japanese Nostalgic Car. Retrieved 8 January
Archived from the original on 12 November Retrieved 13 April Kompas in Indonesian. Retrieved
29 January Archived from the original on 15 January Archived from the original on 18 March
Retrieved 16 July Toyota Motor Corporation. Retrieved 21 July Retrieved 2 March Archived from
the original on 29 October Retrieved 29 October Archived from the original on 2 November
Retrieved 17 August Retrieved 31 December Archived from the original on 3 December
Retrieved 23 October Retrieved 2 October YatFung Motors. Retrieved 21 March Sina Auto in
Chinese. Retrieved 23 June FAW Toyota Reiz officially stopped production. Retrieved 8
September Retrieved 24 December Corona Mark II, 51 years, 6. Retrieved 25 December Scion
WiLL Toyopet. Toyota Financial Services. Dyna Type 73 Medium Truck. Categories : Toyota
vehicles Cars introduced in s cars Mid-size cars Rear-wheel-drive vehicles All-wheel-drive
vehicles Sports sedans. Hidden categories: CS1 Indonesian-language sources id CS1
Chinese-language sources zh CS1 Japanese-language sources ja Articles with short description
Short description matches Wikidata Use dmy dates from December Short description is
different from Wikidata Articles containing Japanese-language text Articles containing
simplified Chinese-language text Articles needing additional references from December All
articles needing additional references. Namespaces Article Talk. Views Read Edit View history.
Help Learn to edit Community portal Recent changes Upload file. Download as PDF Printable
version. Wikimedia Commons. November â€” December [1] [2] [3] [4]. Kei car. Pixis Epoch LA
Pixis Space L Subcompact car. Porte AP Aygo AB Duet M Passo AC Etios AK Starlet P Yaris XP
Soluna L Vios XP Sprinter Carib L FunCargo XP Ractis XP Compact car. Corolla Axio E Allex E
Auris E Corolla FX E Corolla RunX E Prius XW Compact luxury car. Altezza XE Blade E Sai AZK
Brevis XG Compact wagon. Corolla Van wagon E Corolla Fielder E Sprinter Carib E Altezza Gita
XE Nadia XN Opa XT Carina Surf T Caldina T Mid-size car. Corona T Premio T Camry Solara XV
Avensis T Camry XV Windom XV Aurion XV Mark X X Aristo S Mirai JPD Mid-size wagon. Mark II
Wagon X Mark II Blit X Camry Gracia XV Full-size car. Avalon XX Crown S Crown Majesta S
Celsior XF Century G Sport compact car. Celica A Celica T Curren T Carina A Cavalier TJG
Carina T Allion T Carina ED T Zelas AT Sports car. Celica Supra A Supra A Grand tourer. Soarer
Z MR2 W MR-S W Crown Comfort XS Limited edition. Sera EXY Classic YN Origin JCG
Non-Toyota platform. Both generations were built in Japan. The tC was introduced first in the
United States for the model year and then, beginning with the second generation in the model
year, in Canada as well. The name tC stands for "touring coupe. The tC was a spiritual
successor to the Celica intended to appeal to the millennial market. Standard equipment
included power windows, cruise control, air conditioning, keyless entry , mirror-mounted turn
signal lights, four-wheel anti-lock disc brakes, a watt Pioneer sound system with CD player, inch
alloy wheels, and a panoramic moonroof. The tC shares its chassis with the Avensis [7] [8] and
uses a MacPherson strut front and double wishbone rear suspension. This generation was not
sold in Canada. A bare-bones version of the tC known as the Spec Package was offered without
many of the standard accessories. The Spec Package was discontinued for the model year. The
tC received a minor facelift in for the model year that included a revised grille and new head and
taillights. The model was Scion's best seller, reaching over 79, units sold in , [9] but the car's
sales quickly dwindled by , only moving 15, units. Car and Driver praised the tC for its list of
accessories but criticized its low headroom in the backseat and limited cargo room. NHTSA

crash test ratings [13]. All Scion tCs come standard with 4-wheel disc brakes with anti-lock
brakes. For models, front seat-mounted side torso airbags , front and rear side curtain airbags ,
and a driver's knee airbag became standard. Front passenger classification was also added,
allowing dual stage control of airbag release dependent upon the weight of the passenger. It
received a performance bump; with the new engine being carried over from the Toyota Camry
being a 2. Visually, the second generation is a toned-down variant of the Scion Fuse concept,
featuring a similar rear quarter-panel window line to the concept but with xB-styled blacked-out
A-pillars. The headlights, taillights and grille received a makeover to make the car seem more
muscular and angular. A TRD Supercharger was originally offered for the car as well as a
special body kit by FiveAxis but both have since been discontinued. The tC remained popular in
the tuner market, with many aftermarket performance upgrades still being available. Initial sales
of the second generation tC fell short of expectations, and to coincide with the launch of the
Scion FR-S , the tC received a facelift for the model year. Inspired by the design of the FR-S, the
tC received updated headlamps, grille, LED taillights, inch alloy rims, body kit, a sport-tuned
suspension, reworked faster shifting transmission, sport-tuned shocks, and a new touch screen
audio system standard. It included a new silver color, silver seat belts, a solar-powered
illuminated shift knob, an LED Scion locator badge that lights up when the car is unlocked and a
sequentially numbered interior badge. The tC ended production in August after a final release
edition as part of the phasing out of Scion brand. NHTSA crash test ratings [30]. Currently TRD
produces performance parts such as lowering springs and racing struts, full coilover
suspension systems, performance brake kits, rear sway bars, front strut tower bars, limited-slip
differentials, upgraded clutches, axle-back exhausts and cold-air intakes for the Scion tC. Other
cosmetic accessories such as TRD branded valve covers and oil caps are also offered. Starting
in , Scion began making the supercharger with tamper-proof pulleys. Scion used a simplified
"pure price" sales model that eschewed traditional factory options in favor of fixed base-vehicle
pricing and buyer customization via dealer-installed accessories; [34] hence, the tC was offered
in a single standard trim, with exterior colors and the choice of transmission typically being the
only factory options. However, some limited-production special editions with added factory
equipment and exclusive colors were offered. Beginning in late spring , Scion launched the
Release Series RS line, limited quantities of their current vehicles pre-packaged with individual
numbered badging, exclusive accessories, and other special features. Their exterior colors were
bright hues i. The tC immediately became Scion's most popular model, representing almost half
of the brand's sales in its peak years from to , before being eclipsed by the redesigned xB in
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Japan: Toyota, Aichi Tsutsumi plant [1]. Front-engine, front-wheel-drive. Shunsaku Kodama and
So Tamiya [5]. Toyota Avensis T Toyota New MC platform. Scion tC [26]. Toyota Zelas [29].
Acceptable [32]. A subsidiary of Toyota. City car. Subcompact car. Compact car. Sports car.
Known for a pliant ride, quiet cabin, and coddling passenger accommodations, the updated
Camry continues to deliver smooth, dependable transportation that skews toward comfort and
convenience. Over , Camrys a year hit the streets, making it the top-selling car in America,
suggesting that Toyota's doing something right. Indeed, the Camry scores well in our tests,
although it doesn't lead the highly competitive midsized sedan segment. The Camry reskin
offers upgraded interior electronics, more intuitive controls, increased noise-reduction
measures, suspension tweaks, and more dramatic style, such as a side body crease and
prominent grille. In most cases, automotive warranties are based on the vehicle identification
number VIN , and the warranty will be valid regardless of ownership. The dealership can tell you
exactly how much warranty is left. The Reliability score is based on our latest subscriber survey
of Toyota Camry owners. The owner comments describe problems respondents experienced
with this vehicle. The passenger side was soaked witth water. This was when I was leaving for
work one morning after a good rain. I was puzzled and concerned, but l couldn't stop because I
had to get to work. Later that day in early November the water had dried when hours later when I
got back in car. I hoped that it was a fluke and would not reoccur. In all cases the water was
directly below each window and directly below the opening of the trunk all across the trunk. I

took pictures of the water inside the car with my phone. I described the water. They said they
had never heard of such a problem and seemed doubtful that such a phenomenon could occur.
It did. They had me leave the car. Three days later I called to check and was told they hadn't
gotten to it. I explained that I had to return to Memphis the following day. They said to come a
few hours later at which time they said they had adjusted the gasket s and gave me a different
kind of service statement I had never seen before. Someone later told me it looked like an
internal statement that would not go to Toyota central office. A few weeks later when I went to
Principle Toyota in Memphis for the mile oil change, etc, I reported to the service manager the
problems with the water and offered to show him, the pictures. He repeated over and over that
he had NEVER his emphasis seen leaks in a Toyota or in a Camry and that I would have to bring
him the car in order for him to see the leaks because it simply wasn't possible for the car to
leak. I repeated that I had found water. I explained that the dealership is 30 minutes from my
home and that I have to get to work in the A,M, 5 days a week. He said that he would have to see
the water and the water streaks. When I told him that the other dealership had said they
adjusted the gaskets, he said that wasn't possible. In every aspect of his reaction I got the
distinct feeling that he was accusing me of inventing this story. I am deeply offended by this
experience - denial and accusation instead of help with a problem in a car with less than miles
or 4 months. My take on the experience is that neither dealership took the description of the
problem seriously. Instead, their reaction was a denial of the issue, most especially the second
dealership where I bought the car. Instead of support and a desire to solve the problem, I was
offended by the accusatory response of the service manager. I am dreading future problems
with this new car. The first time the vehicle was under warranty and the weather stripping was
replaced. It has since come apart again on the drivers side. This allows excessive road noise to
enter the vehicle. A female friend wishes she still had her older Lexus. Not resolved and dealer
has checked it out. I was able to stop the rattle by shimming some trim in the dash". Repaired
under warranty by Toyota adding kit. Sometimes the noise reappears, but when I took it to the
dealer we could not get the vehicle to make the noise again. We also have not any answer. I
believe they are not checking or actually doing what they. I've removed everything from that
area and the rattle continued. The rattle always appeared if I was using the heater. Front
passenger seat rocks when unoccupied and makes a noise. Dealer claims cannot duplicate
noises -- very poor service. This is definitely coming from the roof. It's not real loud but I may be
more sensitive to noise than others. I told the service techs. They had someone take the car and
try to repeat the noise. They could not. It sounds like a jangling noise like the cage around a
catalytic converter on a past vehicle we had. My daughter hears the noise. My husband finally
hears the noise. My sister-in-law was visiting, hadn't been told about the noise, and asked
what's that jangling I hear back here? I plan on telling the service folks about the issue again at
my next visit. I think I will ask to have someone ride with me so I can say--Do you hear
that--that's the noise I'm talking about. Sometimes there are creaks in the front end when
making left turns. Our roads a quite rough, and there are a lot of thumps from the rear,
especially after a strut failed. Dull vibrational rattle when going over rough road; body does not
feel solid like my 16 year old Passat". Also, the metal bar above the glove compartment has a
slight rattle". Also when going over bumps the moonroof "POPS". Issues were resolved under
warranty by adding sound deadening material to the dash and a silencer kit to the moonroof".
We had the Dealer do the repairs. The dealer did not set the front windshield correctly. The
dealer was difficult". More wind noise than I expected. It's somewhat better than my old Mazda 5
but i thought it would be much better for the price of the car". As the dealer is not close to
home, we have not done anything about it. Bluetooth , voice control commands, steering wheel
controls, portable music device interface e. Display screen at times flickers rapidly from screen
to screen on it's own. There is no way to disable this without not using the Bluetooth. It's very
jarring. Often takes multiple reboots i. Mentioned to dealership but they shrugged it off. In
addition, navigation display is very poorly designed and could serve as a textbook example of
poor programming practices. Examples: Time and Miles to Destination are in small print at
lower right corner of display, requiring driver to take eyes off road for lengthy period of time to
locate and read; Info on turns at upcoming intersections blocks out clock display and digital
MPH display for lengthy periods of time, especially if a number of turns succession are needed;
Warning to make turns e. Make next right come too late within a car length of turn making it
impossible to make turn if driver is not already familiar with route. Let me be clear: I know what
I'm talking about. My previous Honda Accord had a superb navigation system, with none of the
above flaws. The poorly designed navigation system and dashboard display in general are the
sole reason I would not buy another Toyota. A planned route set up with the GPS cannot be
changed while driving. The car has to be stopped. Even the passenger cannot modify the route.
The voice system of the GPS is very hard to find. Dealer keeps telling me there's no easy fix, I

need to delete everything and hope that the system will allow me to reconnect as new device.
Also, too cumbersome to switch from one bluetooth device, to another; this should be simple
process without navigating nested menus. Happens repeatedly. Sounds like it is breaking up
during the whole call and dead spots occur during the conversation". LE must stand for Low
End. The is the same model and option package, but the bass control does nothing to increase
bass response. The control to modify speaker output to move the sound center point around
within the car also appears to do nothing. Most of the sound comes from the front speakers,
which are somewhat 'tinny'. The local dealer says that they are working correctly, so this
problem has not been fixed. There are controls on both sides of the steering wheel that are
identical, and it its impossible to tell which control is for which function, except by trial and
error. Very unintuitive. The sophistication of the Entune system is bush league, in comparison
with Google or Apple. Does not recognize names asked for or brings up contacts not asked for.
I never use it now. Completely useless. Paint fading, chalking, cracking, or peeling , loose
interior and exterior trim or moldings, rust. Nonetheless, during the first significant rainstorm,
water just poured into the car. I contacted the dealership and to date, no one has returned my
call". Dealership told me that it was abuse and when I complained to Toyota corporate they told
me to pound dirt. The trim was between the door and seat, I saw no possible way how I could
have abused the trim and caused it to break. Some edges on the trunk door also chipped. Not
sure if paint or design is the problem. Color is celestial silver. Paint wear is visible in the
exterior trunk area. Toyota said it was not a factory issue and was my responsibility. Bought car
new January Did now have this issue on previous Camrys". This was not rust proofed. Rust
back tailgate under light. Hard to find until you are hand waxing. Not a stone chip". Antilock
system ABS , parking brake, master cylinder, calipers, rotors, pulsation or vibration, squeaking,
brake failure or wear. I have owned Toyotas for 45 years and have never experienced brake
problems at this milage. My Camry had the same problem as my Camry on the same brakes at
about the same mileage. Shocks or struts, ball joints, tie rods, wheel bearings, alignment,
steering linkage includes rack and pinion , power steering pumps and hoses, leaks , wheel
balance, springs or torsion bars, bushings, electronic or air suspension. Despite a or so
checklist Alignment is not one of them! Walmart would not rotate my tires they are Extremely
picky. I did purchase 4 new Goodyear Viva3 tires later from Walmart. The actual weight of the
tire itself is Much lighter. Perhaps in an article you could comment on this lighter weight
advantages? Although not super dangerous, I presumed I could go 6K. By the time I requested
alignment they were So out that after the 9K miles miles I drove I had to replace them. The rear
windows when rolled down partially, or especially All the way down is extremely Loud on the
eardrums and sounds like a flat tire rolling down the road. My boney knees and elbows are
consistently in pain due to the hard bezels and armrest. This was nearly a deal breaker. I have
been a loyal C. I think I have seen every episode of Talking Cars. The car hasnt had sny
problems. They usually last6 ,miles. Toyota replaced it no charge". I feel that it was a design
flaw that resulted in this problem and Toyota Camry has this design problem. Turns out the
steering shaft had to be replaced". When I rolled into the Toyota Dealership a trained eye there
stated where he saw alignment with the vehicle without any equipment. This Needs to be
Addressed as a checkpoint item for safety, premature wear, longevity, safety systems.
Alternator, starter, hybrid battery and related systems, regular battery, battery cables, engine
harness, coil, ignition switch, electronic ignition, distributor or rotor failure, spark plugs and
wires failure. Top half of view is dark, bottom half has focused light in upside down triangle
shape. No light spill to sides. Cannot see people, etc on sides of road unless I point the car in
their direction. I didn't pay it, and I'm upset because this is too early for any issue such as this. I
had a diagnostic test done at the Advanced Auto Parts prior to that which listed 14 differing
codes that were possible issues. My local dealer replaced the fuel cap, then 3 days later the
check engine came back on and I decided to take it to a Toyota dealer in Homestead,FL where I
leased the vehicle because they are open for service 7 days a week. I dropped the car off and
they gave me a rental to use while they were working on my vehicle. I spent the night in a hotel
and received a phone call the next morning at around 10am telling me my car was ready. The
canister assembly had to be replaced which is part of the fuel system. This is a common
problem on Camry's I was told by the service at the dealership, sometimes they fail at miles and
other times at 20, miles. It was a very frustrating situation for me considering what I had to go
through to get it repaired. We just got it back from the dealer, it had a leaking battery that
corroded. Not very happy. I attribute this to the fuel pump problem that Toyota has issued a
recall for, although the model year just missed being included in the recall. Power or manual
windows, locks and latches, tailgate, hatch or trunk, doors or sliding doors, mirrors, seat
controls, safety belts, sunroof, convertible top. It did work from the switch on the passenger
door. Dealer said that window was not initialized in the computer for the driver. They fixed it and

it works fine now". I had taken it to the dealer and was told the track was dirty and needed
lubricating. When I picked up the car the window still does it and in the process the outside trim
is loose now. I have not taken it back yet since I do not have time to do this yet". Accessory
belts and pulleys, engine computer, engine mounts, engine knock or ping, oil leaks. It is in a
'test' period and we don't have the result yet. The next day, I was driving and oil light began
flashing intermittently as I was returning from a short trip, than as I was turning into my
driveway, the oil light came on solidly. I contacted the dealership who said to have it towed to
dealership, and do not drive it. I did as asked and it turns out that the day before when the
vehicle was in for maintenance, that the replacement oil pan gasket was defective, and cracked
causing me to loose almost all my oil. I was told that it would not have been noticed that the
gasket was defective. I had the dealership guarantee that if anything happens to my Camry due
to there being a loss of oil that it would be covered. Serpentine belt and a few other parts were
replaced under warranty. It's not instant. And in a hot car, i want Instant". Engine rebuild or
replacement, cylinder head, head gasket, turbo or supercharger, timing chain or timing belt. The
dealer mechanics noted it was occurring at 22 - 27 mph. They are telling me that they will
replace the transmission as soon as they get an in person OK from the Toyota Corporation
representative. I have only about 5, miles on the car. Cruise control, clock, warning lights, body
control module, keyless entry, wiper motor or washer, tire pressure monitor, interior or exterior
lights, horn, gauges, 12V power plug, remote engine start, alarm or security system. Gear
selector or linkage, leaks, transmission computer, transmission sensor or solenoid, clutch
adjustment, rough shifting, slipping transmission. Transmission rebuild or replacement, torque
converter, clutch replacement. Radiator, cooling fan, antifreeze leaks, water pump, thermostat,
overheating. Muffler, pipes, catalytic converter, exhaust manifold, leaks. Reactivate now to get
the information you were looking for! If you feel you have received this message in error, please
view our customer care FAQs or access your account information here. Sign In. Become a
Member. Remember Me. Not a member? Need further assistance? Please call Member Services
at Unlock Ratings. New Used Toyota Camry Change Vehicle. There are 3 recalls on this vehicle.
Learn More. See All. Owner Satisfaction. Crash and Rollover Tests. Road Test Results.
Performance Performance. Acceleration Acceleration Acceleration tests are conducted on a
smooth, flat pavement straightaway at the track. The time in seconds that a vehicle takes to
reach 60 mph from a standstill with the engine idling. Transmission Transmission Transmission
performance is determined by shifting smoothness, response, shifter action, and clutch
actuation for manual transmissions. Fuel Economy Fuel Economy We perform our own
fuel-economy tests, independent of the government's often-quoted EPA figures and the
manufacturers' claims. Using a precise fuel-flow measuring device spliced into the fuel line, we
run two separate circuits to represent city and highway consumption. CR's Overall Mileage CR's
Overall Mileage CR's overall mileage is a composite of measured fuel usage on a prescribed city
course and highway cruising; and CR's mile test trip of mixed driving, if tested. In recent road
tests, we've discontinued the mile trip test. Braking Braking The braking rating is a composite
of wet and dry stopping distances and pedal feel. Braking distance is from 60 mph, with no
wheels locked. Emergency Handling Emergency Handling Several factors go into the rating,
including the avoidance maneuver speed and confidence, as well as how the vehicle behaves
when pushed to its limit. Ride Ride Our expert judgment of how well the suspension isolates
and absorbs road imperfections and how steady it keeps the body on various road surfaces.
Noise Noise Our expert judgment of the vehicle's interior noise level in everyday driving. Front
Seat Comfort Front Seat Comfort Our judgment of how comfortable the front seat is for drivers
of various heights. Rear Seat Comfort Rear Seat Comfort Our judgment of how comfortable the
rear seat is for two passengers to sit across. Emissions Emissions. Greenhouse Gas
Greenhouse Gas The Greenhouse Gas Rating represents the amount of carbon dioxide the
vehicle emits compared to other vehicles of the same model year. This score from the EPA
ranges from 1 worst to 10 best. Smog Rating Smog Rating The Smog Rating represents the
amount of health-damaging and smog-forming airborne pollutants the vehicle emits compared
to other vehicles of the same model year. Owner Reports. Worse Better. Reliability History
Reliability History The reliability charts are based on responses on hundreds of thousands of
vehicles from our latest Annual Auto Survey. Consumer Reports subscribers reported on any
serious problems they had with their vehicles during the past 12 months that they considered
serious because of cost, failure, safety, or downtime, in any of the trouble spots included in the
table below. The results are presented relative to the average model that year. Extra weight is
given to the more serious areas such as major engine or transmission problems. Based on this
data and further analysis, we predict reliability for the latest year. An X indicates that the vehicle
was not manufactured for a specific year. Engine Major Engine Major Engine rebuild or
replacement, cylinder head, head gasket, turbo or supercharger, timing chain or timing belt.

Engine Minor Engine Minor Accessory belts and pulleys, engine computer, engine mounts,
engine knock or ping, oil leaks. Engine Cooling Engine Cooling Radiator, cooling fan, antifreeze
leaks, water pump, thermostat, overheating. Transmission Major Transmission Major
Transmission rebuild or replacement, torque converter, clutch replacement. Transmission Minor
Transmission Minor Gear selector or linkage, leaks, transmission computer, transmission
sensor or solenoid, clutch adjustment, rough shifting, slipping transmission. View all Reliability.
Owner Satisfaction Owner Satisfaction To learn about satisfaction, CR has collected survey
data from our annual survey on more than half a million vehicles. Our subscribers provide great
insights into their satisfaction by answering one simple question: If they had it to do all over
again, would they definitely buy or lease the same model? In addition, respondents also rate
their cars in six categories: driving experience, comfort, value, styling, audio, and climate
systems. Driving Experience Driving Experience Includes acceleration and handling. Comfort
Comfort Includes seats, climate control, noise, and ride. Value Value Did you get what you
wanted relative to the price you paid? Styling Styling How it looks inside and out. View all
Owner Satisfaction. Safety Equipment. ABS available, standard from Side and head protection
air bags available from , standard from ESC available from , standard from Forward collision
warning and automatic emergency braking available from , standard from Drive Wheels.
Coverage varies among versions of this vehicle. Read more about extended warranties. Body
Styles. Transmissions Available. Engines Available. What Owners Say. Issues were resolved
under warranty by adding sound deadening material to the dash and a silencer kit to the
moonroof" Anonymous, NJ Toyota Camry XSE 2. Display screen freezes up "Radio selector and
input buttons on dash and wheel regularly freeze up. Loose exterior trim or moldings "Front
fender popped loose. Not a stone chip" Carol B. Calipers "The rear calipers failed causing
excess wear to the brake pads. Alignment "I purchased the certified preowned Camry SE.
Toyota replaced it no charge" John S. Body control module "4-way rocker switch for side
rear-view mirrors makes inconsistent electrical contact. Seat controls - movement "The driver's
seat had excessive movement and the seat rails had to be replaced" Abel D. Oil leaks "The
vehicle may be using or leaking some oil. Engine rebuild or replacement "It is actually a
transmission issue. Battery not hybrid or electric "Battery died completely after 2years,10
months of owning car. See All Trouble Spots. Change Vehicle. Ready to Shop Local Inventory?
Select Another Vehicle. More From Consumer Reports. Make a Donation Newsletters Give a Gift.
You no longer have digital access to ratings and reviews. And it looks wicked, somewhere
between funky and futuristic. Futuristic, militaristic and hulking, with twin-motor all-wheel drive
and an MT-estimated horsepower. More questions? Porsche A few months ago, Porsche made
headlines by announcing a significant investment in the development, production, and
distribution of a synthetic fuel that can replace gasoline. Now, as reported by Evo, the German
automaker believes internal combustion engines using its eFuel will make internal combustion
cars as clean as an electric alternative. Remember the first time you heard an angry V-8 Trophy
Truck romping through the desert? Like a freight train late for a delivery or an irritated elephant
trampling the savanna, the rage of a race truck literally shakes the groundâ€”and converts
many into off-road believers. Well, as they say, the only constant is change. Featured Explore
Cars Car Reviews. Postal Service awards billion-dollar truck contract to Oshkosh Autoblog.
Search here. View here. Send MSN Feedback. How can we improve? Please give an overall site
rating:. Privacy Statement. Opens in a new window Opens an external site Opens an external
site in a new window. The Toyota Camry isn't very exciting to drive, but it's a plush-riding
champ on the highway and its optional V6 is superb. No wonder that the Camry remains one of
the top family sedans on the market. Being a huge success, oddly enough, can sometimes be
rather unglamorous. Take the Toyota Camry, for example. Car enthusiasts love to dismiss the
Camry with snide remarks that relate its excitement factor to that of a washing machine. But the
reality is that for every car guy or gal who requires entertainment from whatever they drive,
there are literally hundreds of folks who simply want their car to provide comfortable, efficient
and dependable transportation. The Camry has long excelled in this area, and the result is
Toyota's midsize sedan being one of the top-selling cars for most of the last quarter-century. Of
course there's more to the Camry than just a bland persona. The Camry's engine choices
include a respectably powerful 2. Other Camry strong points include a commendable level of
comfort, plenty of convenience and luxury features, and top-notch safety scores. Whether
you're using it for daily commuting or a family road trip across the country, the Camry will likely
satisfy. The midsize sedan segment is arguably the most competitive in the automotive
marketplace, and as such the Camry has a number of worthy opponents it must battle for sales
chart supremacy. Although the Toyota Camry doesn't handle nearly as well as the sportier class
entrants -- such as the 6 and Altima -- we suspect the majority of shoppers won't care too much.
Sadly, the Camry's longstanding sterling reputation for quality has been sullied by the most

recent generation's issue with recalls involving sticking gas pedals and potentially intrusive
floor mats. In fairness, we'd expect the versions to be free of those flaws. And though the
Camry still makes a strong case for itself, as stated above, there are plenty of appealing options
to choose from. The Camry is still a solid choice, but it's no longer good enough to be a
no-brainer. We strongly suggest test-driving as many models as possible to see what best suits
you. The base Camry comes only with a four-cylinder engine, while the other trims offer a
choice between the four-cylinder and a V6. The Camry LE adds keyless entry and an eight-way
power driver seat. The SE includes a sport-tuned suspension, inch alloy wheels and special
interior and exterior styling details. The luxurious XLE reverts to the LE's softer suspension
settings and inch wheels while providing an upgraded JBL-branded sound system with an
in-dash CD changer and satellite radio, Bluetooth phone and music connectivity, automatic
dual-zone climate control, a power passenger seat, an auto-dimming rearview mirror, reclining
rear seats, a moonroof, wood-tone accents and, on the V6 model, leather seating. Note that
neither the SE nor the XLE offers the folding rear seat, though each has a center pass-through.
Most of the XLE's upgrades are offered on the lower trim levels as options. Other major options,
depending on trim level, include a sunroof, a navigation system, keyless ignition and entry and
heated front seats. The SE receives a tweaked version of the same engine that's good for hp. A
six-speed manual transmission is standard on all four-cylinder Camrys except for the XLE,
which comes only with a six-speed automatic. For the rest of the trims, the automatic is
optional. Optional on all models except for the base Camry is a 3. A six-speed automatic is the
sole transmission choice. Thus equipped, the Camry can sprint to 60 mph in a fleet 6. Every
Toyota Camry comes with antilock brakes with brake assist, stability control, front-seat side
airbags, full-length side curtain airbags and a driver knee airbag. In the government's new, more
strenuous crash testing for , the Camry earned an overall rating of three stars out of a possible
five, with three stars for overall frontal crash protection and three stars for overall side crash
protection. The Insurance Institute for Highway Safety gave it the top rating of "Good" in its
frontal-offset and side-impact crash tests. The Camry's tried-and-true formula is to provide
excellent ride comfort and isolation at the expense of engaging driving dynamics. The SE
supposedly ratchets up the fun in tight corners, but in reality it's just a slightly firmer version of
one of the most softly sprung and least involving family sedans you can buy. Even so, the
Camry's cosseting suspension may be preferable to the firmer, sportier approach taken by
Mazda and Nissan. There is one unequivocally sporty element -- the optional turbine-smooth V6,
which transforms the Toyota Camry into one of the fastest mid-priced sedans on the road while
maintaining impressive fuel economy numbers. The four-cylinder isn't as zippy, but its
performance and economy are still very good for a midsize sedan. In base and LE models, the
Camry's interior is straightforward and functional. Toyota's decades of experience in
ergonomics shines through here -- the main controls are large and logically placed, and the
wide seats easily accommodate most body types. There are plenty of storage cubbies, too. The
ice-blue backlighting for the audio and climate controls may seem a bit tacky, but it does liven
things up a bit. The SE adds sporty interior styling cues, while the XLE raises the bar with
convincing fake wood accents and an upscale feature not typically seen in this segment -reclining rear seats. Trunk capacity for all models is 15 cubic feet. Notably, build and materials
quality aren't up to the high standard set by previous-generation Camrys. Some plastics are
substandard, and panel fitments aren't uniformly precise. The Camry's interior isn't bad by any
means, but it's no longer above average for this segment. There are times when you want to
engage and times when you want to tune out. After a long day at work, the latter can seem like
the more appealing option, and it's during these moments that you'll most appreciate the Toyota
Camry. The Camry's selling point is efficiency that asks very little of the driver. Our test car
covers asphalt in the most considerate way, delivering a softly sprung ride that politely
neutralizes the bumps and jolts of an artery bruised by recent rains. It dutifully hastens its pace
when pressed, allowing us to zip past a dawdling slowpoke without a moment of anxiety. And
when the sun calls it a day and sinks below the horizon, our Camry's center stack lights up in a
gentle shade of blue that's easy on weary eyes. Some midsize-sedan shoppers will prefer a
greater degree of driver involvement, and for them, the Toyota Camry's colorless handling will
be a poor match. But the Camry's status as the segment's perennial top seller illustrates that
there are lots of buyers who appreciate its tried-and-true formula: competence that makes no
demands. Available styles include LE 4dr Sedan 2. Doing so could save you hundreds or
thousands of dollars. Edmunds also provides consumer-driven dealership sales and service
reviews to help you make informed decisions about what cars to buy and where to buy them.
Simply research the type of car you're interested in and then select a used car from our massive
database to find cheap prew-owned vehicles for sale near you. Once you have identified a used
vehicle you're interested in, check the AutoCheck vehicle history reports, read dealer reviews,

and find out what other owners paid for the Used Toyota Camry. Is it better to lease or buy a
car? Ask most people and they'll probably tell you that car buying is the way to go. And from a
financial perspective, it's true, provided you're willing to make higher monthly payments, pay off
the loan in full and keep the car for a few years. Leasing, on the other hand, can be a less
expensive option on a month-to-month basis. It's also good if you're someone who likes to drive
a new car every three years or so. Check out Toyota lease specials Check out Toyota Camry
lease specials. Popular searches. My notifications My Account. Review Features Save. View
Photos. Appraise this car. Spotty fit and finish, spiritless handling. Other years. List Price
Estimate. ZIP Code. See all for sale. Edmunds' Expert Review. Vehicle overview. Read more.
Write a review See all reviews. It is quiet, it is comfortable, and it is a pleasure to drive. We can
take a trip in comfort and get over 30 mpg. Our car has every feature one could want - the
leather is lovely - the JBL radio is great and the build quality is very nice. This is just a
wonderful car, a very good value, and one that will hold its value. A great decision for our
family. Read less. I purchased my Camry a little over a year ago and I currently have 37k miles
on it. This car has been amazing. Great gas mileage, quiet interior-no road noise, rides smooth,
very roomy on the inside. I love this car!!! This is my second Toyota had a Rav 4 previously.
Best car I have ever had! Not a single problem! Only had to do the required maintenance. If
anyone is looking for a used car I would highly recommend the Camry because it is incredibly
reliable and gets very good gas mileage! Still love my Camry! Just replaced my tires! Currently
have k miles on it! Still rides like a new car! Still rides like the day I bought it! I love my car! Still
running strong! Still gets good gas mileage, very reliable. Best car I've ever had! Car still runs
great! Minor things-my sun visor no longer stays up and I have some door dings other than that
I still love my Camry! Hope it runs forever! I still highly recommend this Camry. It was a great
car! I have owned Toyota's for years. I had a Corolla for 8 years and a Toyota pickup truck both
very reliable. This car is incredible and fun to drive. It feels like a sports car that is a sedan if
that makes any sense. Been driving stick for over 40 years, ride a Harley in the summer. This
car is my winter Harley. Just plane fun to drive, yet quiet and comfortble when I needed it to be.
Can't say that for a Harley. For my first tank of gas combination city and highway, I got I think
that is pretty good. I got down to a half tank after miles. So this says I can probably get plus
miles to a tank of gas. Thats impresive. Just wanted to share my recent purchase experiences
with this car. The reason I didn't try the sportier versions of Accord and Sonata was simply
because I didn't feel that other than the rims anything was different. Anyways, I've almost
purchased Sonata due to very nice look and great price they gave me. Though walked out
saying will return the next morning so to speak sleep on it. Went to drive Camry SE 4cyl, 6A the
next day and simply didn't want to get out of the car. The bad things in my opinion that I've
noticed in Sonata right away were: engine noise, transmission shifting was awkward, visibility
limited. See all reviews of the Used Toyota Camry. Write a review. Frontal Barrier Crash Rating.
Dynamic Test Result No Tip. IIHS Rating. Side Impact Test. See full safety scores. People who
viewed this also viewed 4. Sponsored cars related to the Camry. Sign Up. It is currently a line of
mid-size sedans primarily aimed at the Japanese market and sold in other select Asian markets.
Introduced in as the Toyopet Crown , it has served as the mainstream sedan from Toyota in the
Japanese market throughout its existence and holds the distinction of being the
longest-running passenger-car nameplate affixed to any Toyota model, along with being the
first Toyota vehicle to be exported to the United States in Available at Toyota Store dealers in
Japan, the Crown has been popular for government usage, whether as a police car or for
transporting government officials. It has also been popular with Japanese companies as
company cars along with use as a taxicab. While a base Crown was available for many years
aimed at the taxicab market, the increasing opulence and price of the Crown line led to the
creation of the Toyota Comfort in as a more affordable alternative. Outside Japan, the larger
Lexus LS took over the role of Toyota's flagship sedan in in the company's global lineup. In
North America, the first through fourth generations were offered from through The Crown has
also been partially succeeded in export markets by its closely related sibling, the Lexus GS ,
which since its debut in as the Toyota Aristo has always shared the Crown's platform and
powertrain options. Later models of the GS and Crown have taken on a very strong aesthetic
kinship through shared design cues. The Crown's history and reputation has given it
prominence in the Toyota lineup, as it is one of the few current Toyota models to carry its own
unique insignia for the model line with the current Crown having a stylized crown emblem on
the grille and steering wheel along with inspiring the names of its smaller progenitors. The
Corona , introduced as a smaller companion to the Crown means "crown" in Latin and was
initially exported as the " Tiara ", while the Corolla took its name from the corolla " small crown
" in Latin. The Avalon the Crown's North American counterpart , while not named after a crown,
is named after a mythical island from the legends of King Arthur. Toyota's " Discover Crown

Spirit Project " is a program in which Japanese Toyota dealers fully restore instances of every
generation of the Crown to show that even the oldest Crown still works. The Crown was
exported to the United States from to Other European countries which saw early imports of the
Crown included the Netherlands and Belgium. Canada sold the Crown from to The United
Kingdom was another market until the early s. It was also exported to Canada for a few
yearsâ€”â€” Australia was another important export market for the Crownâ€”to the extent that it
was manufactured there from the mids until the late s using many local components. The Crown
was introduced in in Japan to meet the demands of public transportation. The front doors open
conventionally, and the rear doors are " suicide doors ", a feature also utilized on the Toyota AA
, Toyota's first car. Small engine displacements were used to keep the vehicle affordable, as the
Japanese Government began to impose an annual road tax to help develop and maintain a
national transportation infrastructure in The Toyota Patrol was a police car version of the
Crown. The Crown was much more popular than the Master due to the more compliant
suspension of the Crown, and while the Master was intended for taxi service, the Crown was
more accepted by the market over the Master, and more Crowns were sold into taxi service than
the Master. The Crown was designed to replace the Super but Toyota was not sure if its
independent front coil suspension and its suicide type rear doors were too radical for the taxi
market to bear. So the Super was updated, renamed the Master and sold in tandem to the
Crown, at Toyota Store locations. When sales of the Crown proved worthwhile, the Master was
discontinued in November after being in production for only one year, and production facilities
for the Master were transferred to the Crown. A six-door wagon known as the Airport Limousine
was shown as a concept car at the Tokyo Motor Show. It did not go into production. In October
Japan's first diesel-engine passenger car, the Crown Diesel, was introduced. The was also
available with the new two-speed Toyoglide automatic transmission. Its coil and double
wishbone independent front suspension [9] was a departure from the leaf sprung beam axle
front suspension used on most previous models but was similar to the independent front
suspension used on the Toyopet SA. The live axle rear suspension was similar to that used on
most of the previous models unlike the trailing arm rear suspension used on the SA. Taxi
versions were produced and beginning in March commercial versions of the vehicle were also
available, as an estate wagon and a three- or six-seat coupe utility. The "Crown" name was
previously in use by the Imperial limousine manufactured by Chrysler in the early s. In it
introduced a ball joint suspension. In August , three Toyota delegates with the intent to
establish a sales company in the United States introduced a white and black Crown and Crown
Deluxe at a public relations event attended by dealers and the media. The Toyopet was barely
able to limp into Las Vegas before the project had to be called off. Since the car was designed
for the muddy, slow, unpaved Japanese roads, it failed the mass urban landscape of the US
because of its inability to keep up with traffic on the faster interstate highways, along with
stability, noise and vibration concerns. Motor Trend reported "The Toyopet is so rigid that
jacking up one wheel at the rear bumper quickly lifted the other rear wheel". They also observed
an average of For the Crown was being sold with the newer 3R engine and alongside the new
smaller Tiara model with the Crown's outgoing 1. Total sales for reached only units, trailing off
to 74 for , and finally 28 for To prevent any further loss, all passenger car imports were
suspended and new management structures were established to refocus all sales efforts on the
Toyota Land Cruiser with profitability expected from selling 50 to 60 per month until the
development of a new car suitable for the US market. In November , Toyota released the Origin ,
a retro version of the RS series Crown to celebrate million vehicles having been built in Japan.
Due to the introduction of the Corona , the dramatically restyled and enlarged Series S40 was
launched in , and saw the introduction of the Custom model. According to the Japanese
Wikipedia article for the Crown, the styling was said to be influenced by the recently introduced
Ford Falcon in The front grille approach has a similar appearance to the Imperial Crown
Chrysler , which speaks to Toyota's aspirations that the Crown be a large, comfortable sedan.
The station wagon body style carried over from the previous generation Masterline, but with
more attention to the luxurious approach used on the Crown. Headlights were integrated within
the boundaries of the greatly enlarged grille, providing a clean, modern appearance. A 2-speed
automatic transmission was introduced, called Toyoglide, with a column shift. A bigger and
better car than the previous S30 series, it initially had four-cylinder R-series engines before the
addition of the "M" six-cylinder engine in Deluxe and Super Deluxe models were available with
added features. The sedan and wagon were known simply as the Crown while the commercial
vehicles coupe utility, double cab coupe utility pick ups , and van were known as the Masterline.
They brought in of these subsequent to a May agreement. It was not put into production. AMI,
which assembled numerous brands including Triumph and, for a short time, Mercedes-Benz,
was to become the basis of Toyota's current Australian manufacturing operation. The longer,

wider and more upmarket Crown Eight was introduced in for the Japanese market, powered by
a 2. However, it had a different model designation, G10 VG10 when fitted by 2. The car was first
introduced at the Tokyo Motor Show and introduced for sale on April 20, , nine days before
Emperor Showa 's birthday and the beginning of Golden Week in Japan. Toyota delegated the
production because the Crown Eight had many different components compared to the Crown,
which could have hindered mass-production operations at the Motomachi plant as the Crown
Eight's production volume was approximately 1, cars per year. The Crown Eight was designed
primarily to replace full-sized American automobiles that were commonly used by major
corporations. The Crown Eight represents the first Japanese mass-produced vehicle with an
8-cylinder engine. It was the first Crown to exceed vehicle size classification regulations in
length, width and engine displacement capacity. The Crown Eight was considered as a possible
submission for use by the Japanese Imperial Household Agency as a car to be used by senior
members of the Imperial House of Japan , but it lost out to the Nissan Prince Royal. Approx 3,
Crown Eights were produced. Some of the items that were exclusive to the Crown Eight were
climate control , automatic headlamps , electrically powered windows, electric cruise control , a
three-speed "Toyoglide" automatic transmission, and electromagnetic door latches, which were
also installed on the Crown Eight successor, the Century. Launched in , the mechanicals were
much the same as the previous generation, but additional equipment was included. Higher
specification models used the 2. A premium level Super Saloon joined the Super Deluxe model,
and was available with the 2M engine including twin carburettors, electric windows, rear seat
radio controls, air conditioning and luxury fabric on the seating including the Crown logo
embossed into the vinyl. Lower specified models were equipped with the R-series four-cylinder
engines. Crown vehicles meant for commercial use had received the Masterline nameplate until
the introduction of this generation; they were now badged "Crown" as well. However, this
generation was the last to be offered in an entire line of commercials - from the next generation
on, the only commercial-use model available was the Crown Van, whose bodywork was also
used for the Wagon models. When the S50 series Crown was introduced to Japan, television
commercials used Japanese actor Satoshi Yamamura , who among his many roles on stage,
movie, and television, portrayed Fleet Admiral Isoroku Yamamoto in the s movie Tora!
Yamamura would serve as the Crown spokesman for 16 years, introducing subsequent new
generations of Crown products until The Crown range now included the four-door station
wagon, pick-up rare , double cab pick-up very rare and the new two-door hardtop " personal
luxury car ". In September the option of power steering was added. Toyota offered the larger
engine so that buyers who were traditionally served by the Crown could now choose the all-new
Corona Mark II in This allowed Toyota to reposition the Crown as the top level privately
available luxury sedan, with much nicer interior treatments, more spacious accommodations.
This was the last generation for the pick-up versions of the Crown, as load carrying was ceded
to the new Toyota Hilux in February Australian market models were assembled in Australia by
Australian Motor Industries. Launched in February , the 4M engine was introduced with this
generation, as was the luxurious Super Saloon trim level, followed by the Super Deluxe and
Deluxe. The top of the line Royal Saloon was first introduced in the face-lifted Crown from ,
adding luxury features from the Century limousine. The 2. The Utility Wagon was a version
halfway between commercial and passenger car, and had chassis codes MS67V until the early
facelift when it was replaced by the MS68V with the 2. Previous generations of the Crown had
been marketed under the Toyopet name but the fourth-generation model was the first version to
be officially known worldwide as the Toyota Crown. The Japanese market Crown Custom
Wagon was classified as a seven-seater. Also, in Japan, this model was known as the " whale "
or "kujira" Crown. In , Japanese television commercials introduced Japanese actress Sayuri
Yoshinaga as a co-spokeswoman, joining Satoshi Yamamura, and together they appeared in
commercials until While the domestic market Hardtop has rectangular halogen headlights, all
export models come with twin round headlights. This model achieved few sales in the US,
possibly due to its styling with flush bumpers, called " spindle-shaped " in period marketing.
The trunk could be opened remotely by turning the ignition key to the far left, and a button on
the floor caused the radio to engage the signal seeking feature. A separate signal seeking
feature was installed for rear seat passengers, installed behind the front seat facing the rear
seat compartment. The series Crown underwent a facelift in January Australian models were
assembled in Australia by AMI. Launched in in Japan, export began from It was offered as
four-door sedan, two-door hardtop coupe, four-door hardtop sedan, wagon, and van. Engines
are 2. The Royal Saloon came in a longer body length, coupled with the 2. Export models used
the same body whether the two-litre 5R four-cylinder or the 2. Minor change was given in This
version of the Crown saw the introduction of disc brakes at both the front and rear axles with
anti-lock brakes, speed sensitive power steering, and a 4-speed automatic transmission with

overdrive. Originally, sedans and wagons had Sseries chassis numbers, while the two- and
four-door hardtops received the Sseries chassis numbers. After and concurrent with the
introduction of new stricter emissions regulations, all Japanese market Crowns used Sseries
chassis numbers. Export models continued to use the previous codes. Initially available with
the "old style" 4M engine with rounded valve cover, later models switched to the new 4M engine
with rectangular valve cover. This generation also saw the introduction of fuel injection on both
the 2. The emissions controlling technology badge helped identify which vehicles had reduced
emissions tax liability. Select models also were available with four-wheel disc brakes and twin
piston calipers on the front brakes. The models installed with the diesel engine was exclusive to
Toyota Diesel Store locations. The Hardtop Sedan model has a front chrome grill and square
headlights, but was no longer considered a true hardtop, due to the inclusion of a "B" pillar. The
styling differences between the hardtop and sedan four-door models was that the side windows
on the hardtop were frameless, and the rear window was sloped more than the formal appearing
sedan. This series Crown in the Royal Saloon trim package exceeded length regulations of 4. It
was the last Crown built in New Zealand and was replaced in by the Cressida Mark II , which was
available with a four-cylinder engine. It was never a strong seller in Australia, offering less
performance and roadholding than the domestic competitors from Ford and Holden. Launched
in , this model had the engine upgraded from the 2. The carburated 5M engine was also
available in certain markets. In this series the model designation referred to the engine size â€”
MS 2-liter , MS 2. This was the last generation to install a four-cylinder, gasoline-powered
engine. This model was the first generation Crown to be sold in Germany, beginning in Early
models have twin rectangular headlights, while facelift models come with bigger monoblock
headlights. Domestic market Royal Saloons use the large rectangular headlights. Lower grades
Van and Taxi models adopted round headlights. Royal Saloon features longer bumpers and
bigger engines, which were placed in a larger road tax classification according to Japanese
Government dimension regulations. The first Crown Turbo was launched in October for
Japanese market only. Offering the 2. The turbo also provided a benefit in increasing fuel
efficiency while reducing tailpipe emissions as Japanese consumers pay a tax on the amount of
regulated substances being sent into the atmosphere from a Japanese law passed in the s. In
some export markets, such as Southeast Asia, the larger six-cylinder engines came fitted with
carburettors. In those specs, the 2. Some of the options that became available were an
Electronic compass , glass moon roof , power drivers seat, cruise control, electronic stereo
tuner, and two-tone paint. Automatic climate control also appeared on this vehicle with separate
controls installed for rear seat passengers as well as a rear-mounted mini fridge cooled by the
separate rear seat air conditioning unit. Launched in , this model used all three versions of the
5M 2. Other engines included the 1G-GE 2. All 2. In September , a supercharged version of the
2-liter G-series six replaced the turbocharged M-series. Base versions use the new 2-liter 1G-E
engine which replaced the old 2-liter version of the M series. In Japan, taxi and commercial
versions were also available with an LPG-powered four-cylinder engine the 3Y which was even
offered with a three-speed, column-shifted manual. A petrol-fueled version of this engine was
available in some European and "general" export markets. The S was available in Hardtop
sedan frameless door glass , sedan and wagon versions but in two different exterior
dimensions for length and width, with the Royal Saloon hardtop and sedan only offered in the
larger body. One distinctive styling feature of this generation was the use of a clear panel with
patterned backing for the C-pillar trim on the sedans. This was the last generation Crown to be
commonly available in European markets. The fuel injected 2. For general export markets such
as Southeast Asia and the GCC countries , the carburetted 5M engine was also available.
Launched in Body style: sedan, hardtop, and wagon, including a van model for commercial
uses. The 4. The air suspension -equipped Royal Saloon G was also available with the 3-liter
inline-six engines. The better equipped models receive an independent semi-trailing arm rear
suspension, while the simpler versions including all wagons and vans have live rear axles
located by trailing links. These versions receive different chassis numbers GS versus GS, for
instance. In , it became the first Toyota available with an airbag. Although a totally different
chassis and body, the S shares styling cues with the X80 Cressida. Some export markets
received the older 2. For general countries, only with left-hand drive and a four-speed manual
transmission, the 2. In September a narrow-angle twin-cam version of the two-liter inline-six
engine the 1G-FE replaced the two-valve 1G-E in most applications, although the lower cost
model continued to be available in commercial models until September In August , a version of
the supercharged 2. This car was placed in a much higher tax bracket than the narrower-bodied
versions. Such cars have different license plates than more compact cars and are therefore
considered prestigious, if expensive. A few LPG-powered models were also available for
commercial uses, using two-litre engines with either four or six cylinders. In October , a

large-bodied variant of the turbodiesel sedan was presented. Station wagons were considered
separate from the commercial van models in Japan. As of August , the 2. In August , when the
Crown hardtop was redesigned and became the S series, the Crown sedan and wagon and van
were also restyled but retained the S model code. The Standard Sedan for Taxi and base model
Wagon feature round headlights and chrome bumpers. The taxi is powered by 2. In Hong Kong
and Singapore, the Crown Sedan with the diesel engine was the most common vehicle used as
taxis. The Crown Royal Saloon, meanwhile, was an exclusive car. In October the supercharged
model was discontinued. In December , the sales of sedan model was stopped for the Japanese
market. The sales of the wagon and van were stopped in December This generation marked the
return of the Crown to Indonesia in , where it had not been sold regularly since when it was
replaced by GX71 Cressida. Two trim levels were available, 2. It received major facelift in and
continued to be built after when the sedan was replaced in Japan. Also in , The 2. The
production of S Crown in Indonesia was stopped in In the early s , the numbers of imported cars
in China increased dramatically, despite the high import tax. China's consumer spending was
getting out of the control and created a severe trade deficit. Customs duties on imported goods
were raised in March and a new "regulatory tax" was added a few months later. By the fall of , a
two-year moratorium on nearly all vehicle imports was imposed. But the unclear definition of
"car production in China" at that time, inspired the local entrepreneurs to use this loophole. The
company then made a business deal with Shanxi -based small bus manufacturer, Datong
Saibeijian Auto Works, to use their licensed brand for selling these cars and one of them was
Saibeijian Crown. By the time, this was considered as smuggling. This made both the real join
ventures that invested so much money and the Chinese government that lost their income from
the import tax unhappy. This led the government arresting more than government, customs and
law enforcement officials on the southern Guangdong area around Zhanjiang on September 8,
This affair was known as " smuggling case", the largest mainland smuggling racket of the last
50 years. Launched in , this model of Toyota Crown departed from the traditional styling of
previous models, and introduced the new Royal Touring trim level. The new hardtop model
carried the S chassis designation, while the refreshed Crown sedan and wagon still kept the S
chassis from the previous generation Crown. For the ninth-generation Crown, the Super Edition
trim level was removed, and the Super Saloon trim became the entry-level trim. The Royal
Saloon G trim kept all of the luxurious options of the previous generation including a fully
digital gauge cluster, GPS navigation, and more safety equipment than other trim levels. Styling
was largely changed from the S generation. The design had shifted to a more curved front and
rear end, and removed the Crown badges from the C-pillars which had been on previous
models. A brand new taillight design was introduced, which was a curved, wrap-around design.
Because of the new rear-end styling moving away from the traditional separate, squared
taillights, the design was negatively received. This caused sales and popularity to be much
lower than its rivals, the Nissan Cedric and Gloria, as well as the previous generation Crown.
This special model included new chrome door handles and an all-chrome grill. Later in , a
facelift model was released. The rear design went back to that of the S type Crown which was
more favorably received. Other changes included restoring the Crown emblems to the C-pillars,
a further revised front grill, front bumper, and rear bumper. This newly revised Crown was well
received over the previous styling, and was able to win back some sales for the
ninth-generation Crown. Even after the facelift styling in late , the ninth-generation Crown was
labeled a failure in Japan compared to other generations and its rivals. Because of the lower
sales volume, car recycling for tax incentive in Japan, and the export of used examples to other
countries, the ninth-generation Crown has become difficult to find within Japan. The series
Crown were built as Sedan and Hardtop frameless door window only. This was the first Crown
to not use separate chassis construction. The Wagon retained the old series model until Engine
is either 2. As with previous generations, all vehicles with the 2. This generation Crown was not
exported in great numbers. These Crowns, with sedan rather than hardtop bodywork, were fitted
either with the 2. In an effort to return to the original purpose of the Crown, which was to serve
as a taxi, the Crown Comfort had smaller exterior dimensions but a roomier and taller interior
than the Crown Royal series. To reduce unnecessary cost and weight and increase interior
space, the more luxurious dashboard and fitments including leather seats of the Crown Royal
were replaced with less bulky all-plastic versions. The Comfort is also used as an instructional
vehicle for people learning how to drive. The Japanese model has fender mirrors and an
automatic driver-activated rear door. The Crown Comfort is popular among taxicab in Japan ,
Hong Kong and Singapore in the past, but is gradually falling out of favour as better-appointed
vehicles become available at competitive cost. The new Crown Sedan for the Japanese market
only is based on the Comfort, but has wider tail lights and longer bumpers. The Crown Comfort
was removed from Toyota's Japanese website on May 25, , indicating that production and sales

may have ended. The series, launched in September , features shorter front overhang therefore
maximizing interior and trunk space. There are two different series 4-door Saloon; the Royal and
Athlete. The Majesta , while sharing the same S chassis, is a separate vehicle which is larger
and longer than the Crown and has distinctive front and rear styling. The four-door Hardtop was
discontinued. The series Estate launched in December was the first new Crown Wagon after the
series and continued in production until March The engine installed is either the 2. The Athlete
V has 2. The Royal was also offered with a 3. Later non-hybrid models were offered with the
direct-injection version of the 2JZ engine. For the updated Athlete versions starting from
August the tail lamps were changed from incandescent to LED lights and the front grille
changed to a mesh design. Optional inch wheels were also offered starting from An innovation
was the electronically controlled Toyota Electronic Modulated Suspension air suspension
combining nonlinear H-infinity control of damping force and roll-orientation control. The S
model of the Crown, released in late , was based on the Zero Crown concept car. The engine
was changed to a V6 for the new Royal and Athlete models, while the Crown Majesta used the
V8 only, now in 4. The new engines gave more performance while also giving better fuel
economy. The S series Crown Estate was continued alongside the S sedans, and was replaced
by the luxury-oriented Toyota Alphard for load carrying duties and multiple passengers. It
continued to use the older inline six-cylinder engines. This generation of the Crown is available
in 4 different trim levels: the Crown Royal series which is a more comfortable and luxurious car;
the Crown Athlete series which takes the luxurious aspect of the Royal series but has more
aggressive styling and sporty features; the Crown Majesta series with different styling and more
luxurious features than the Royal series; and the Crown Hybrid series which is a trim level
designated for the Hybrid Synergy Drive V6 drivetrain. This is the longest and widest Crown to
be built until the arrival of the fourteenth generation S model. The fourteenth generation Crown
was launched on 25 December with new styling, with the Royal series front styling theme
paying homage to the fifth generation MS series. Most aspects of the car can be controlled by
Toyota Multi-Operation Touch panel. The S Crown was launched in China in March The Crown
currently uses the 2 litre 8AR-FTS turbocharged four cylinder engine paired to an 8-speed
automatic gearbox. Compared to its Japanese counterpart, the Crown S in China is 35
millimetres longer in length, 5 millimetres wider, 15 millimetres shorter in height, 65 millimetres
longer in wheelbase and is to kilograms lighter in kerb weight. The front end of the Chinese
variant has a razor blade grille just like its Japanese counterpart and has thinner headlights and
taillights for a sleeker design. The fifteenth-generation Crown was unveiled as a concept at the
45th Tokyo Motor Show in October and went on sale on 26 June , [75] [76] alongside the
third-generation Century. Three engine choices are offered so as to provide buyers advantages
in savings with regards to Japan's annual road tax obligation, and standard equipment content
is increased with each trim package matched to the engine size. All trim levels are offered with
either rear wheel drive or full-time all-wheel drive. Motive power for the Crown is the choice of
the 2. All trim levels, except the rear wheel drive G Executive can be purchased with the 2. The
3. The only engine for the 4WD models is 2. By using this hardware, Toyota can provide various
connected services to T-Connect [note 1] subscribers through its proprietary Mobility Service
Platform MSPF , an information infrastructure developed by the company for Connected Cars.
Moving forward, Toyota aims to equip most new passenger vehicles in its domestic market with
DCM. Beginning on August 1, , Toyota Motor Corporation Toyota , with Toyota City, will start
Japan's first verification testing for road maintenance inspections using vehicle data obtained
from connected cars. The verification test will enable assessment of whether the degree of road
deterioration index values computed from the car's behavior data and actual road conditions
are consistent, and validate these findings on more typical regional roads. Toyota also aims to
further advance its technology toward supporting administrative services that implement road
maintenance and inspection work in Toyota City more accurately and appropriately. To ensure
that Toyota can hope to offer security and peace of mind to customers with the addition of
these new vehicle data services and for a smooth operation, they will establish a " Connected
Operation Kaizen Dojo " within its training center in Nisshin-city Aichi Prefecture and train
dealership staff nationwide. The fifteenth generation Crown is equipped with Toyota Safety
Sense 2. Toyota Crown prototype displayed at the Tokyo Motor Show. From Wikipedia, the free
encyclopedia. Motor vehicle. Front-engine, rear-wheel-drive Front-engine, four-wheel-drive
since Toyopet Master Toyopet Master Ribbon. Japan Australia AMI [23]. Front-engine,
rear-wheel-drive Front-engine, four-wheel-drive. Main article: Toyota Comfort. Front-engine,
rear-wheel-drive Front-engine, four-wheel-drive 2. Retrieved Japan: Toyota. Archived from the
original on Toyota Motor Corporation. Tokyo: Miki Press. Classic Japanese Performance Cars.
Great Cars. Motor Trend. Kyoto University Economic Review. Kyoto University. Unique Cars and
Parts. Exports of Completely-built Vehicles". Archived from the original PDF on Australian
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YN Origin JCG Non-Toyota platform. The Toyota Camry has all the character of a washing
machine from behind the wheel, but it's a plush-riding champ on the highway, and the optional
V6 is the best in the midsize sedan segment. No wonder that the Camry remains one of the top
family sedans on the market. Some things don't change. Take the Toyota Camry's buttery-soft
ride and roomy, serene cabin, for example, which have been endearing Camry traits since we
can remember. And some things get better with age. Look at the Camry's powerful, fuel-efficient
and ultra-smooth horsepower V6, which is not only the best Camry V6 ever, but also the best
all-around V6 in any family sedan. Unfortunately, other things can sour with time. That's where
the current Camry's underwhelming interior quality comes in. Overall, though, the Camry
remains one of the top choices in this competitive segment. With excellent crash test scores
and comfort and refinement to spare, the Camry's got what most family-sedan shoppers want.
For , the Camry receives a midcycle rejuvenation. Most notably, the base four-cylinder engine
increases in size from 2. The exterior styling has also been tweaked, boasting a new grille,
larger headlights, and a revised taillight design. On the safety front, stability control is now
standard across the lineup. The current-generation Camry's '07 debut coincided with the latest
Nissan Altima's, and the new Honda Accord joined the crowd a year later. Then, in , Mazda
threw its hat in the ring with the upsized Mazda 6. Meanwhile, other competent midsizers like
the Chevrolet Malibu and Hyundai Sonata have soldiered on as viable alternatives. And this just
in -- the Ford Fusion has received a thorough going-over and looks set to seriously challenge
the class leaders. In the face of such stiff competition, there have been some rumblings that
Toyota's iconic family sedan is losing its edge. Judging by the Camry's so-so interior quality
relative to previous generations, there might be some truth to that. In most other respects,
though, the Toyota Camry is still a top contender, from its top-notch crashworthiness and plush
ride to its slightly sullied but nonetheless enduring reputation for reliability. It doesn't handle
nearly as well as sporty entrants like the Mazda 6 and Altima, of course, but we suspect the
majority of shoppers in this segment will appreciate the Camry's ride and handling balance
more than the Mazda's or the Nissan's. With so many appealing options to choose from, we
strongly advise shopping around and test-driving as many models as possible. We're fans of
the Camry, though. Its refined character is bound to appeal to families looking for a soothing
vehicular escape from the daily grind. The base Camry comes only with a four-cylinder engine,
while the other trims offer a choice between the four-cylinder and a V6. The Camry LE adds
keyless entry and an eight-way power driver seat. The SE includes a sport-tuned suspension,

inch alloy wheels, and special interior and exterior styling details. The luxurious XLE reverts to
the LE's softer suspension settings and inch wheels while providing an upgraded JBL-branded
sound system with an in-dash CD changer and satellite radio, Bluetooth phone and music
connectivity, automatic dual-zone climate control, a power passenger seat, an auto-dimming
rearview mirror, reclining rear seats, a moonroof, wood-tone accents and, on the V6 model,
leather seating. Note that neither the SE nor the XLE offers the folding rear seat, though each
has a center pass-through. Most of the XLE's upgrades are offered on the lower trim levels as
options. Other major options, depending on trim level, include a sunroof, a navigation system,
keyless ignition and entry and heated front seats. The SE receives a tweaked version of the
same engine that's good for hp. A six-speed manual transmission is standard on all
four-cylinder Camrys except for the XLE, which comes only with a six-speed automatic. For the
rest of the trims, the automatic is optional. Optional on all models except for the base Camry is
a 3. A six-speed automatic is the sole transmission choice. Thus equipped, the Camry can
sprint to 60 mph in a fleet 6. Every Toyota Camry comes with antilock brakes with brake assist,
stability control, front-seat side airbags, full-length side curtain airbags and a driver knee
airbag. In crash tests conducted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, the
Camry earned a perfect five stars in all frontal and side impact categories. The Insurance
Institute for Highway Safety gave it the top rating of "Good" in its frontal-offset and side-impact
crash tests. The new 2. The SE supposedly ratchets up the fun in tight corners, but in reality it's
just a slightly firmer version of one of the most softly sprung family sedans you can buy. For
many shoppers in this segment, the Camry's cosseting suspension and cabin may be
preferable to the sportier approach taken by Mazda and Nissan, but for the record, the Camry's
handling dynamics are about as bland as they get. There is one unequivocally sporty element,
though -- the optional turbine-smooth V6, which transforms the Toyota Camry into one of the
fastest mid-priced sedans on the road while maintaining impressive fuel economy numbers. In
base and LE models, the Camry's interior is straightforward and functional. Toyota's decades of
experience in ergonomics shine through here -- the main controls are large and logically placed,
and the wide seats easily accommodate most body types. There are plenty of storage cubbies,
too. The ice-blue backlighting for the audio and climate controls may seem a bit tacky, but it
does liven things up a bit. The SE adds sporty interior styling cues, while the XLE raises the bar
with convincing fake wood accents and an upscale feature not typically seen in this segment -reclining rear seats. Trunk capacity for all models is 15 cubic feet. Notably, build and materials
quality aren't up to the high standard set by previous-generation Camrys. Some plastics are
substandard, and panel fitments aren't uniformly precise. The Camry's interior isn't bad by any
means, but it's no longer above average for this segment. Available styles include LE 4dr Sedan
2. Doing so could save you hundreds or thousands of dollars. Edmunds also provides
consumer-driven dealership sales and service reviews to help you make informed decisions
about what cars to buy and where to buy them. Simply research the type of car you're interested
in and then select a used car from our massive database to find cheap prew-owned vehicles for
sale near you. Once you have identified a used vehicle you're interested in, check the
AutoCheck vehicle history reports, read dealer reviews, and find out what other owners paid for
the Used Toyota Camry. Is it better to lease or buy a car? Ask most people and they'll probably
tell you that car buying is the way to go. And from a financial perspective, it's true, provided
you're willing to make higher monthly payments, pay off the loan in full and keep the car for a
few years. Leasing, on the other hand, can be a less expensive option on a month-to-month
basis. It's also good if you're someone who likes to drive a new car every three years or so.
Check out Toyota lease specials Check out Toyota Camry lease specials. Popular searches. My
notifications My Account. Review Features Save. View Photos. Appraise this car. Spotty fit and
finish, spiritless handling. Other years. List Price Estimate. ZIP Code. See all for sale. Edmunds'
Expert Review. Vehicle overview. The Toyota Camry receives a number of updates for , chief
among them a new 2. Also, both the manual and automatic transmissions now have six speeds
instead of five. Finally, stability control is now standard across the model range. Read more.
Write a review See all reviews. I'm not your typical highway-only driver. I live in the country on
dirt roads. I drive this car hard and fast. It gets driven through mud and down dirt roads every
day. When I finally make it onto the highway, I drive it at least 60 miles a day and usually closer
to miles a day. I bought this car used with 25, miles on it. I now have , I did that around , miles. It
came with a lot of warranty but I never had to use it. I drove the miles out pretty fast because I
drive a lot. The only problem I have is my road is terrible so I wear tires out pretty fast. I get mud
on the inside of the tires and they wear unevenly sometimes. But, that is not the cars fault. I
have had two deer hit the car on the drivers side. It did some cosmetic damage, but the car held
firm on the road and no passengers were injured. So, it can take a hit and keep on trucking. The
last hit was pretty hard. I never hit my breaks because I didn't see it coming. So, the air bags did

not deploy and were not needed. It was a large buck. Took out most of the front, drivers side.
But, I'm still driving it. The insurance company says it will cost more to fix it than it is worth so
that tells you the damage. I think this car is amazing. And, if I can drive it off-road, you should
be fine driving it on paved roads. All the bells and whistles still work - windows roll up and
down, AC works, etc. I have had to add some freon the last couple of summers.. If I were being
overly picky, my only complaints would be I don't like the USB connection location. It is hard to
get to. And, it doesn't charge when the car is off. It does have cigarette lighter chargers that are
better located. But, the fuze went out and I haven't replaced it. Tthe charcoal gas emissions
thing is malfunctioned and makes it hard to pump gas. The pump clicks off several times before
i the car is full. This happened on my previous camry also. I think the canister is full of dirt. But,
it is expensive to fix so I live with it. If you have the chance to purchase a Camry, do it. You
won't regret it. I also average mpg and I drive at least 75 mph because I'm in Texas and we do
that here. Read less. Nice, Reliable, Comfortable, Economical. If you read the owner's manual
and use common sense, you have nothing to worry about. But the recall changes the
accelerator pedal so it is "idiot" proof. As a bonus, I also own Toyo
bmw k100 forum
1999 ford f150 parts diagram
2009 g6
ta stock, so I share in the profits. I've own my Camry LE I4 for 2. This car is perfect for what it
is, a comfortable daily commuter that's easy to maintain. I've taken lots of road trips in the
Camry and it's perfect for the open roads. I've got as much as 36 mpg if I keep it at 70 mph but
avg around 32 going Reliability so far has been perfect. I haven't gone to the dealer once for
warranty repair. If you buy a Camry for what it is, a commuter car, you're going to be happy; just
don't expect BMW handling. I do a lot of driving daily, mostly highway. It's roomy and fun to
drive. Don't believe all the negativity that appears here. It's mostly bogus. Camry is by far still
above the Sonata, Accord, and Altima. See all reviews of the Used Toyota Camry. Write a
review. Frontal Barrier Crash Rating. Dynamic Test Result No Tip. Risk Of Rollover Not Rated.
IIHS Rating. Side Impact Test. See full safety scores. People who viewed this also viewed 4.
Sponsored cars related to the Camry. Sign Up.

